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The Butternut School Board reviewed the policies, procedures and practices involved in determining the 
status of nondiscrimination and equity of educational opportunity in the district.  Even though the Board 
felt that the policy used in the guidance counseling area needs to be updated to include different career 
training being used this year in the elementary, middle and high school, the district is still compliant in 
respect to nondiscrimination and equity.  There are no equity or discrimination issues concerning the 
selection of classes, scheduling and academic support. 

 

The Butternut School Board reviewed the policies, procedures and practices involved in determining the 
status of nondiscrimination and equity of educational opportunity in the district.  Even though the Board 
felt that the policy used in the extracurricular, athletic and recreational activities area needs to be 
updated in the elementary, middle and high school, the district is still compliant in respect to 
nondiscrimination and equity.  There are no equity or discrimination issues concerning the selection of 
classes, scheduling and academic support. 

 

The Butternut School Board reviewed the policies, procedures and practices involved in determining the 
status of nondiscrimination and equity of educational opportunity in the district.  Even though the Board 
felt that the policy used in the determination of scholarships and forms of recognition and 
achievement area in the elementary, middle and high school, the district is compliant in respect to 
nondiscrimination and equity.  There are no equity or discrimination issues concerning the 
determination of scholarships and forms of recognition and achievement. 

 

The Butternut School Board welcomes comments concerning these issues from students, teachers, 
parents and residents of the Butternut School District.  You may send comments to Joseph Zirngibl, 
District Administrator, P O  Box 247, Butternut, WI 54514, comments may be emailed to 
jzirngibl@lightatorch.info. 


